
 
The special meeting of the Newbury Board of Trustees was called to order at 11:30 a.m. 
February 12, 2021 at the Newbury Township Town Hall.  The purpose of the special 
meeting was to open sealed bids for the Road Department 2021 Road Projects. 
 
 
Trustees Skomrock in person at the town hall along with Nick Gorris from the Geauga 
County Engineer’s office.  Meeting was also available via Zoom.  Mr. Quigley attended 
via Zoom teleconference as allowed by Governor DeWine’s revision to the Ohio Open 
Meetings Act.  
 
Five bids were received by the 11:30 a.m. deadline. 
 
11:35 a.m. Bids opened in no particular order. 
 
Cunningham Paving Company- Bond included with bid 
  Bid:  444,465.04 
 
Perk Company, Inc. – Bond included with bid 
  Bid:  370,725.00 
 
Chagrin Valley Paving – Bond included with bid 
  Bid:   370,995.10 
 
Ronyak Paving, Inc. – Bond included  with bid 
  Bid:   347,958.00 
 
Empire Paving, LLC – Bond included with bid 
  Bid:  412,300.25 
 
 
Mr. Gorris will take bid packages to Engineer’s office for review of specifications and 
return to trustees at the next regularly scheduled trustee meeting on February 17, 2021 
 
No decisions were made.  No other business was discussed. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 11:45 a.m. Mr. Skomrock seconded motion. 
Voice vote: three ayes. 
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